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It is hard to believe that it we are nearing the end of 2012.  This 
year seemed to go by quite quickly.  This is a good time to look back 
at the year and put a few notes in the file.   
 
The weather of 2012 will definitely be remembered.  It included 
unusually warm temperatures in March, followed by the year's biggest 
snowfall near the end of April, and Superstorm Sandy in October.   
 
Overall 2012 was an excellent year for corn production in Somerset 
County.  Many producers claimed this was the best year since 2004.  
Most grazers experienced above average production from their 
pastures.  It was not a perfect year but we have much to be thankful 
for.   
 
CONSERVATION GIFTS   
Just because it is the holiday season, do not forget about 
conservation.  If you need some ideas for that practical person on 
your list, consider some conservation related items as gifts.  Here 
are just a few of the many possibilities.   
 
A soil test probe.  The probe makes pulling soil samples easier.  It 
also makes better samples as cores are a uniform size and can be 
taken at a uniform depth.   
 
A set of soil sieves.  These sieves separate the stones, roots, and 
other particles from soil samples.  These are a real time saver for 
any one who has more than a few soil samples to process.   
 
Less daylight and colder temperatures, usually means more time for 
reading during the Winter months.  I offer the following suggestions:   
Penn State Agronomy Guide  - this book is filled with information on 
soil fertility, crop management, forages and pesticides.   
 
2012 Plat Book -  This publication lists road names and landowners 
for Somerset County.  Even with the popularity of GPS systems, this 
publication is great for finding your way around the county.   
 
There are many good books written on pasture management.  From animal 
management, to fence materials, to grass production, there is a 
wealth of information for grazing operations.   
 
Anyone who is into gardening or landscaping can use a rain barrel. A 
rain barrel collects and stores roof runoff which can be used to 
water a vegetable garden or flower beds.  This helps to reduce 
stormwater runoff, is cheaper than public water, and saves well water 
for residential uses.   
 
CONSERVATION RESOLUTIONS   
As the year 2013 quickly approaches, this is a good time to look 
ahead.  I am not one to make New Year's Resolutions.  However I do 
believe that it is important to have goals.  As we strive to make our 
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operations better, it is good to examine areas where we can make 
improvements.   
 
First on my list is to do a better job of record keeping.  From a 
legal perspective I have heard:  "If it isn't written down, it didn't 
happen."  While that may not be completely true, I do see record 
keeping becoming more important each year.  This is especially true 
in the area of manure management.     
 
What types of records should be kept?   At minimum a farm operation 
should keep the following records:   
 soil test results   
 manure applications   
 fertilizer applications   
 crop yields   
 
If you are not keeping records, I encourage you to start.  If you are 
keeping records, continue the good work and share your ideas for 
easier and better records with others.   
 
Also on my list for 2013 is to learn something new.  As the saying 
goes:  Knowledge is Power.  Technology and regulations seem to be 
constantly changing.  There are many workshops and seminars scheduled 
over the winter months.  I encourage farmers to make plans and take 
the time to attend at least one of these.  This can be a great 
opportunity to get a better understanding of regulations, learn new 
ideas, and ask questions.  These workshops are also great places for 
frank discussions with other producers.   
 
While we do not know exactly what 2013 will bring, we can be certain 
of a few things.  There will be changes and challenges for 
agriculture producers.  Conservation efforts from producers and 
agency personnel will be needed.  The work to maintain and improve 
the quality of our soil and water resources will pay dividends in the 
years to come.   
 
If you want to discuss this subject in more detail or discuss a 
specific situation on your operation, please contact me.   
 
Don Williams   
Agriculture Technician   
Somerset Conservation District   
ph:  814-445-4652  ext 5   
e-mail:  don-scd@wpia.net   
 
(To learn more about the Somerset Conservation District visit:  www.somersetcd.org  ) 

http://www.somersetcd.org/

